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A nice place to call home.

Dobson Place Community Association Newsletter
www.dobsonhoa.com






Dobson Place Calendar

      The Dobson Place HOA Board meets on the third Tuesday of each month at 7:00 pm.

     All meetings are open to the public and are held at the office of our property management company; Renaissance Community Partners.

     Their office is located at 633 E. Ray Road Suite 122 in Gilbert, on the south side of Ray Road just west of Lindsay Road

Important Dates

January 20th, 2015

Board Meeting-7:00 p.m.
February 17th, 2015

Board Meeting-7:00 p.m.

March 17th, 2015

Board Meeting-7:00 p.m.

Community Contact
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480-813-6788

info@rcplimited.com or manager@dobsonhoa.com
Please visit our website at:

www.dobsonhoa.com
   A Message From the Board
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Board of Directors
Director…………….…Willie Hall
Director………….Elizabeth Harris
Director……………Greg Woods
Director………..……Matt Osborn
Director………..….Wade Jernigan
Director………..…Don Thompson
Director………….……Pete Cwik
Managed by:

Renaissance Community Partners

480-813-6788

633 E Ray Rd. Suite 122

Gilbert, AZ 85296
Manager: Rob Bishop

Important Numbers

Chandler Police/ Non-Emergency #

……………...............480-782-4100
Solid Waste/Bulk pick up # …………..………….480-782-3510

Police Non-Emergency # 

…...…………………480-782-4100

Street light outage…..480-782-2000

Barking Dogs……….480-782-2275

Graffiti Hotline……..480-782-4130
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Your Property Payment Connection



 ON-LINE PAYMENTS COMING SOON!
Renaissance Community Partners is pleased to offer home owners the ability to pay online via PayLease! Home owners will enjoy the following benefits:

-See your account balance before paying
-View a history of your payments through PayLease

-One time setup and lower handling fees

-Automatic payments to pay your dues and eliminate late fees
-Call center for support and phone payments

-Online payments via credit card or electronic check
Here is how to get started:
1. Please visit www.rcplimited.com on January 1st for instructions on how to register.

2. Click on “Payments” 

3. Once registered, you can process a one- time payment and/or set up an AutoPay

If you should have any questions regarding your balance or your account with Renaissance Community Partners please contact your property manager. If you should have any questions regarding PayLease, please contact PayLease Support.

.

The year 2014 has again proven to be both a challenging and satisfying year for your Dobson Place Homeowner’s Association. Your Board of Directors has continued our focus on maintaining the quality of life in our community while simultaneously managing the current costs and expenses, as well as financial planning asset repair and replacement costs in the future.  





Your Board of Directors is extremely pleased to announce the good news for 2015.  Our quarterly assessments will remain $127.00 per quarter.  This will be the 5th consecutive year the quarterly assessments will be $127.00.   Our assessments will continue to be collected quarterly with assessments due on the first day of each calendar quarter beginning January 1, 2015.





While maintaining stable quarterly assessments, your Board of Directors has also positioned our community well to meet the ongoing asset repair and replacement costs in the future.  An updated Reserve Study was completed in May, 2013.  This study identifies and quantifies future assets replacement costs (playground equipment, block walls, granite, etc.).  The Boards enhanced focus for the last few years on increasing our monthly reserve contributions has been successful.  Based on the May 2013 Reserve Study, for the second consecutive year Dobson Place Homeowner’s Association is fully funded for the near term asset replacement costs.  The fully funded reserve provides reserves for capital expenditures anticipated in the coming years while minimizing the likelihood that any special assessment for asset replacement will be necessary in the near term.  





Although this is great news for the community as a whole some of our neighbor homeowners continue to face personal financial challenges.  The Homeowner’s Association recognizes these individual financial challenges occur regardless of the broader economic circumstances in our state and country.  The Board strongly encourages those homeowners who may be encountering some temporary financial challenge or longer term hardships to reach out the board to see in if any alternate payment options are available regarding payment of your quarterly assessments.





Thank you for a great year in 2014.  Seasons Greeting!  Best wishes for a happy and prosperous New Year.   


























Annual Meeting Election Results





The Annual Meeting was held on November 18th. Three board positions were open for the community to elect for a two-year term. All three candidates who were named on the ballot were elected by the homeowners. Thank you to these homeowners for your willingness to volunteer and help make the community a nice place to live: Willie Hall, Wade Jernigan, and Liz Harris.





In the Annual Meeting notice and ballot we posed a few questions for your consideration. Here are the results:





Question 1: 


Do you feel we should continue enforcing the rule of no on-street parking through night inspections?





Answer:


75% felt that we should continue to enforce this rule through night inspections.





Question 2:


Do you feel we should begin enforcing the rule of no on-street parking during that day as well?





Answer:


86% felt that we should not enforce this rule during the day.








     On December 9, 2014, the Board held a special meeting to consider two new landscape vendors.  We are happy to announce that Altius Landscape will be our new service provider starting December 15th, 2014. 


     Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact RCP or come to the January board meeting.











